A Summary of Vestry Actions taken at the Nov. 14, 2024 Meeting: 
CONSENT AGENDA
Outreach:
Lucy Leske shared that at the December meeting education, the pre-school, youth programs and possible summer fair will be discussed. 
Finance:
Nothing to cover at this time
Campus/Buildings:
Steve Paradis spoke on behalf of the committee. Much discussion about the need to meet building codes for Gardner Hall and having a second egress, location to be determined since the back stairwell exiting on Bunker Court is not acceptable to meet current codes.  We hope to have a General Contractor in place by Feb. or March 2025, but need everything in hand with permits, etc. and things take time to process.
Stewardship:
Peter Barnes noted things are going well, “we are half way to our goal and follow up calls will be made after Thanksgiving.”

TREASURER’S REPORT                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 Treasurer Martin McKerrow stated, “we are working on the 2025 annual budget and the month-by-month breakdowns.” St. Paul’s continues to be in a good and growing financial condition driven by the receipt of payment of Capital Campaign pledges. 
NOMINATING REPORT: Bob Felch
The annual meeting is Jan, 19th and we need to present the slate to the parish for elections; officers serve for one year and can serve up to six terms, Vestry members for three years. 

WARDEN’S REPORT                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   Wardens Lucy Leske and Bob Felch thanked Patsy Wright and CeCe Fowler for their huge work on redecorating the Vestry room. It is still a work in process.
The new Benevolence Policy was explained and Lucy thanked all those who helped with it. She explained how it the policy works. “Benevolence is a way of having a process in place to review those who need help.” She went on to explain the many ways it can be used and is essentially in place to help manage a churches risk. “Nonprofits cannot give a person any more than $25 without reporting it, unless you have a Benevolence Policy in place.” It is just for our parishioners, and there is usually a small committee who oversees this policy. 

RECTOR’S REPORT                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   Father Max noted the small staff works well together. He thanked Kirk Baker for attending the Convention with him, there was lots of wonderful energy and the new Bishop has great spirit. 
Max appreciates all of St. Paul’s committees and the hard work everyone does. 
His sabbatical plans are coming together. 

NO OTHER BUSINESS 


